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POLICY:  The City of Lancaster complies with state and federal laws requiring housing 
providers to make reasonable accommodations or changes to either rules, procedures and 
housing units or properties, if such changes are necessary to enable a person with a disability to 
have equal access to and enjoyment of the unit, property, facility or program. 
 
Reasonable accommodations will be made during the application process and during an 
individual’s participation in our programs; provided the accommodation does not present an 
undue financial or administrative burden.  Any accommodation or change must be necessary for 
the individual to have equal access and enjoyment of the housing and programs, not just be 
desirable. 
 
The City of Lancaster will consider suggested accommodations from an individual and 
determine whether the request is reasonable from a financial and administrative point of view.  If 
such accommodation is not reasonable, the City will work with the individual to provide an 
alternative accommodation that would meet their disability need. 
 
 


